
ISS Global Senior Secured Credit Facilities
Assigned 'BB-' Issue, '3' Recovery Ratings

Primary Credit Analyst:

G.Andrew Stillman, CFA, London (44) 20-7176-7036; andrew_stillman@standardandpoors.com

Recovery Analyst:

Leandro De Torres Zabala, Madrid (34) 91-389-6965; leandro_detorreszabala@standardandpoors.com

LONDON (Standard & Poor's) March 4, 2013--Standard & Poor's Ratings Services
said today that it assigned its 'BB-' issue rating to debt drawn under ISS
Global A/S' existing senior secured facilities and to ISS Global's proposed
additional €600 million (about Danish krone [DKK] 4.5 billion) term loan due
2018. The recovery rating on the existing senior secured facilities and the
proposed additional term loan is '3', indicating our expectation of meaningful
(50%-70%) recovery in the event of a payment default. ISS Global is a
subsidiary of Denmark-based facilities provider ISS A/S (BB-/Positive/--).

At the same time, we affirmed our 'B' issue rating on ISS Global's €110.4
million 4.5% senior unsecured medium-term notes due 2014 and ISS' €581.5
million 8.875% subordinated notes due 2016. Our recovery rating on these notes
remains unchanged at '6', indicating our expectation of negligible (0%-10%)
recovery prospects.

The recovery rating of '3' on the senior credit facilities (including the
existing term loans and the proposed term loan) is underpinned by ISS' good
valuation, which is itself a function of the company's "strong" business risk
profile. The recovery rating also reflects the senior facilities' security and
the jurisdiction of Denmark, which we consider to be favourable to creditors.
The recovery rating is constrained at '3', however, by the sizable level of
first-lien debt, which somewhat dilutes overall recovery prospects for the
senior facilities. The '6' recovery rating on the two classes of notes
reflects these notes' structural and contractual subordination to the senior
facilities.
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ISS has initiated an extension-and-amendment request aimed at extending the
maturity date of its revolving credit facility (RCF) and some term loans under
the senior facilities agreement to 2017 and 2018 from 2014 and 2015,
respectively, and at borrowing the proposed term loan under the senior
facilities agreement. We understand that ISS will use the proceeds from the
additional term loan to repay and cancel the DKK4.4 billion (about €600
million) second-lien facility. Following this transaction, the company's
capital structure will be primarily composed of: the total DKK21 billion
senior facilities; the DKK800 million senior unsecured medium-term notes due
in 2014; the DKK4.4 billion subordinated notes due 2016; and a DKK3.0 billion
securitization facility currently due in 2014.

We understand that the new term loan will become a tranche of the existing
senior secured facilities agreement and will benefit from the same terms and
conditions, including the same guarantee and predominantly the same security,
as the existing term loans. The pari passu status of the new term loan with
the existing term loans vis a vis the security will be established by the
existing intercreditor agreement. We also believe that the security of the
facilities is fairly comprehensive, including security over shares,
receivables, intellectual property, and bank accounts in jurisdictions in
which the guarantors are incorporated and a floating charge in subsidiaries in
the U.K., the U.S., and Australia. The facilities also benefit from guarantees
from the group's material operating subsidiaries and contain maintenance
financial covenants.

RECOVERY ANALYSIS
In line with our methodology, we simulate a default scenario to assign
recovery ratings to the debt instruments. We value ISS' business as a going
concern, on the basis of what we see as ISS' good market position and valuable
customer base. We project a hypothetical default in 2016, most likely
triggered by high leverage and refinancing risk, combined with an inability to
manage the cost base and deteriorating operating performance.

At the point of default, our stressed enterprise value amounts to about
DKK17.7 billion, which is 6.5x our estimated EBITDA of DKK2.7 billion at the
point of default. After deducting administrative expenses for the enforcement
process and priority liabilities comprising pension liabilities, finance
leases, and a securitization line, the residual value available amounts to
about DKK12.5 billion. This residual value provides recovery in the 50%-70%
range for the senior credit facilities (assuming a fully drawn RCF) and
prepetition interest.

On the basis of our assumption that there would be no residual value available
for unsecured and the subordinated creditors, coverage for this debt is in the
0%-10% range.

RELATED CRITERIA AND RESEARCH
All articles listed below are available on RatingsDirect on the Global Credit
Portal.
• Criteria Methodology: Business Risk/Financial Risk Matrix Expanded, Sept.
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18, 2012
• Criteria Guidelines For Recovery Ratings On Global Industrials Issuers'
Speculative-Grade Debt, Aug. 10, 2009

• 2008 Corporate Criteria: Analytical Methodology, April 15, 2008
• 2008 Corporate Criteria: Rating Each Issue, April 15, 2008

RATINGS LIST
New Ratings

ISS Global A/S
Senior Secured BB-
Recovery Rating 3

Ratings Affirmed

ISS Global A/S
Senior Unsecured B B
Recovery Rating 6 6

ISS A/S
Subordinated B B
Recovery Rating 6 6

Complete ratings information is available to subscribers of RatingsDirect on
the Global Credit Portal at www.globalcreditportal.com. All ratings affected
by this rating action can be found on Standard & Poor's public Web site at
www.standardandpoors.com. Use the Ratings search box located in the left
column. Alternatively, call one of the following Standard & Poor's numbers:
Client Support Europe (44) 20-7176-7176; London Press Office (44)
20-7176-3605; Paris (33) 1-4420-6708; Frankfurt (49) 69-33-999-225; Stockholm
(46) 8-440-5914; or Moscow 7 (495) 783-4009.
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www.standardandpoors.com (free of charge), and www.ratingsdirect.com and www.globalcreditportal.com (subscription) and www.spcapitaliq.com

(subscription) and may be distributed through other means, including via S&P publications and third-party redistributors. Additional information

about our ratings fees is available at www.standardandpoors.com/usratingsfees.

S&P keeps certain activities of its business units separate from each other in order to preserve the independence and objectivity of their respective

activities. As a result, certain business units of S&P may have information that is not available to other S&P business units. S&P has established

policies and procedures to maintain the confidentiality of certain nonpublic information received in connection with each analytical process.

To the extent that regulatory authorities allow a rating agency to acknowledge in one jurisdiction a rating issued in another jurisdiction for certain

regulatory purposes, S&P reserves the right to assign, withdraw, or suspend such acknowledgement at any time and in its sole discretion. S&P

Parties disclaim any duty whatsoever arising out of the assignment, withdrawal, or suspension of an acknowledgment as well as any liability for any

damage alleged to have been suffered on account thereof.

Credit-related and other analyses, including ratings, and statements in the Content are statements of opinion as of the date they are expressed and

not statements of fact. S&P's opinions, analyses, and rating acknowledgment decisions (described below) are not recommendations to purchase,

hold, or sell any securities or to make any investment decisions, and do not address the suitability of any security. S&P assumes no obligation to

update the Content following publication in any form or format. The Content should not be relied on and is not a substitute for the skill, judgment

and experience of the user, its management, employees, advisors and/or clients when making investment and other business decisions. S&P does

not act as a fiduciary or an investment advisor except where registered as such. While S&P has obtained information from sources it believes to be

reliable, S&P does not perform an audit and undertakes no duty of due diligence or independent verification of any information it receives.
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used for any unlawful or unauthorized purposes. S&P and any third-party providers, as well as their directors, officers, shareholders, employees or

agents (collectively S&P Parties) do not guarantee the accuracy, completeness, timeliness or availability of the Content. S&P Parties are not

responsible for any errors or omissions (negligent or otherwise), regardless of the cause, for the results obtained from the use of the Content, or for

the security or maintenance of any data input by the user. The Content is provided on an "as is" basis. S&P PARTIES DISCLAIM ANY AND ALL

EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, ANY WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR

A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR USE, FREEDOM FROM BUGS, SOFTWARE ERRORS OR DEFECTS, THAT THE CONTENT'S FUNCTIONING

WILL BE UNINTERRUPTED, OR THAT THE CONTENT WILL OPERATE WITH ANY SOFTWARE OR HARDWARE CONFIGURATION. In no
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Copyright © 2013 by Standard & Poor's Financial Services LLC. All rights reserved.

WWW.STANDARDANDPOORS.COM/RATINGSDIRECT MARCH 4, 2013   4

1088985 | 301279659


